Minutes for Friday, September 16, 2011

Present: Keith Ellis (Art), Chris Lewis (IT), Matt Smock (IDTM), Darlene Walch, Felicia Flack (IT), Dave Donavan (Physics), Kevin McDonough (AIS), James Juopperi (IT), Karl Mulder (IT), Craig Rademacher (HPER) , Mark Flaherty (Music)
1. Approval of the Minutes 

2. Minutes from April 14 meeting not available yet:  Reports and Announcements

a. Chair
i. End of the year report was submitted to the Senate.
b. Informational Technology
i. Hardware changes for Educat
ii. Mac adapter for Wifi is being pursued.  Still waiting FEC approval.  Promise to have something by the end of the semester
c. Instructional Design Technology Management
i. Classroom projects under way: renovation of LRC 108, supposed to be done by middle of October; replacement of projectors with wide-screen capability; JXJ Lecture Hall B is getting a projector so it can be used with motorized screen; new interactive whiteboards in Whitman and LRC 235B.
3. New business
i. TIA Award is available, due at the end of September

ii. Educat Issues – discussion occurred over summer on Educat issues; forum created, but only two posts.  Noticeable slowdown last Thursday.  Thought it was a network issue.  This week—Monday and Tuesday—continued slowdown, effected exam takers.  IT changed some settings in MySQL that made a significant difference.  Discussion revolved around actions that could have been done to prevent this impactful event from happening in the future.  Other issues were raised about possible changes to Educat to increase ease-of-use when students are taking exams.  A question was raised about possibly surveying faculty about enhancements they would like to see in Educat.
iii. My.nmu changes – company (SCT) no longer supports the version we are running.   We will now use Drupal for our CMS.   This will require some changes for Departmental websites.   Personal calendaring is a feature that has not been accommodated in the new system due to issues.  Group tools has been replaced by Moodle.    The emailing of class rosters in my.nmu.edu has gone away, but is available elsewhere.  A few faculty raised the issue of not having this feature. Karl is trying to replace this tool, although it is available under Faculty Services.   Keith has some suggestions for cleaning up NMU’s main Website.  He is willing to send some suggestions to James and Karl when he has time.

4. Good of the Order

i. Felicia requested our next meeting be scheduled in a room with a projector so she could demonstrate Student Signals, a replacement for academic feedback.

Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
